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October Newsletter
Gr. 3 Aubin-Martin
Dear Parents,

As October C-R-E-E-P-S upon us things are going SPOOKTACULAR here at HES as well as in the classroom! (  
Please check out our class website for all of our classroom info! aubinmartin.weebly.ca ( Here, you will find our weekly schedule, homework (math sheets, reading sheets, as well as a list of the homework for each day), fun websites (to reinforce math skills, French language skills, social studies practice, French songs), a copy of our monthly newsletters and much more!
Friday was our Terry Fox walk.  Thank you so much for your donations! ( As a class, we watched a Terry Fox video, and had great discussions about Terry. Our current English unit is about “Accepting Differences” and coming together as a community. Orange shirt day also brought forth feelings of equality and peace. Thank you! 
The students have been adjusting well to our routine and learning French.  Our daily routines are insistent of attempting 100% French speaking (instruction) in the classroom and encouraging the children to communicate using new vocabulary in both Math and Language Arts. Here is a wonderful website that could be helpful to you and your child at home.  http://mmebatt.weebly.com On this website, you can click on “Parents”, then on “Excellent website for beginners” to learn the sounds and pronunciation of letters, numbers, colors, shapes, etc.  There are also many fun games to help your child learn French.  Enjoy! (
*We have a very fun group this year (20 students) and “watching and listening skills” are focused on every day. Some students are still having a bit of a challenge with this. Learning a new language requires 100% cooperation, participation, and “on task” behaviors.  Please take a moment to chat with your child about the importance of this. ( Thank you SO much!

[image: image2.jpg]


Reading: Starting next Tuesday, the children will be bringing home French books nightly to read. These books will be practiced in class. *Please remember to take the time to listen to your child reading and remind him/her to use common reading strategies. (Picture cues, sounding out words, skipping an unknown word and then going back to it, reading the entire word (not just looking at the first letter), self-correction, etc…)
[image: image3.wmf]Please do not ask your child to translate books from French to English.  That is a very difficult task, even for an adult.  Do ask him/her what the story was about, the main idea.

Writing: Modeled writing of descriptive sentences is done daily and the children are adapting these sentences to personalize them and make them true about themselves (name, age, birth date, color of eyes, hair, etc.). 
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Math: We continue to strive for 100% recognition of all numbers 1-100 and have also worked on skip counting and comparing numbers. 
*Please recognize if your child needs extra practice of numbers 1-50 at home at this point. Recognition should be fairly quick from 1-30 and still “doable” from 30-50. An extra 5 minutes a night can help immensely! ( Thank you!

Up next: *Working with numbers 1-1000    *Making 10 facts (addition and subtraction fact families)   *Place Value (ones, tens hundreds—unités, dizaines, centaines)
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*Your role as parents:    
*Challenging your child’s number sense with Math games, trivia and word problems…everyday situations are BEST! (
*Please continue to build your child’s English vocabulary through reading/writing and discussions at home! ( This will have a TREMENDOUSLY positive impact on their ease of acquiring the French language.  (*Take part in their RAH-RAH and discuss topics/ideas for WAH-WAH.) *Encouragement for adding lots of details and imagery for WAH-WAH. This is difficult for some young writers but with practice, they learn to see that authors need to “paint a rainbow of details” to create an entertaining piece of writing for their readers.
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*Half day on Wednesday October 25th for students. (Professional Development days for teachers.)
*No school October 9th. (Thanksgiving Monday.)
[image: image7.wmf]* Starting after the Thanksgiving weekend, we will be skating 
 each Friday at 1:30-2:20 p.m. until Christmas. (Beginning Friday October 13th.)
*PLEASE try your child’s skates on before your child comes to school that day to make sure that they fit—those little feet have grown! (
If you can come and help tie skates that would be super!! Helmets and mittens/gloves are mandatory.  Snow pants/splash pants are recommended.  
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me! Katherine.aubin@nbed.nb.ca 
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Wishing you and yours a very happy Thanksgiving!
Kathy Aubin-Martin (
